
  ANIMAL SHELTER MEETING 

MINUTES  

September 27, 2022 – 2:00 PM 

 

PRESENT 
Tim Fitzgerald, Augusta County Administrator    
Mike Hamp, Waynesboro City Manager     
Leslie Beauregard, Staunton Interim City Manager 
Alidia Vane, Shelter Director 
Jon Hilbert, Operations Manager     
Candy Hensley, Assistant County Administrator 
Rescue group members 
Citizens 
 
1. Minutes were presented. 

Motion: Beaureard Second: Hamp Approved 
 

2. Ms. Vane gave an update on hiring.  She introduced Jon Hilbert as the new Operations 
Manager and indicated Candace Renard has been hired as the Customer 
Support/Admin.  Assistant. 

 
Ms. Vane also indicated the Outreach Coordinator will be advertised in the near future. 
 

3. Ms. Vane distributed copies of the proposed Dress Code Policy for review.  The new 
shirts, which arrived today, were shown.  The owners did not have questions and 
thought the policy was a good idea.  The Dress Code Policy is attached to the minutes. 
Motion: Hamp  Second: Beauregard Approved 
 

4. There was a meeting with the County Attorney’s Office, Elana Sorrels, Alidia Vane 
and Candy Hensley to discuss the one proposal received per the RFP issued for 
veterinarian services.  There are planned discussions with the USDA office (state 
inspector) to insure we are incompliance with how services will be contracted.  A 
meeting will be scheduled with the applicant to discuss services that may lead to a 
contract. 

 
5. Ms. Vane reported the animal population and save rates as of Sept. 27, 2022 and 

year-to-date which are attached to these minutes. 
 

8. Ms. Vane presented the Director’s Report.   
a. As indicated early, Ms. Vane is pleased to have Jon Hilbert on board and to 

bring a fresh perspective to the shelter. 



b. An opportunity has presented itself with Baruch College for students to 
complete a consulting project.  The project will focus on SVASC’s volunteer 
program.  The students will identify strengths and weakness with efforts to 
recruit, engage, and retain volunteers.  The analysis will consider some best 
practices of public and nonprofit organizations operating volunteer programs in 
animal shelters.  Further, students will provide recommendations to SVASC to 
enhance volunteers and, by extension, positively influence the services 
provided to its animals.  Attached is information on the project.  The owner’s 
gave consensus for this project. 

 
9. Public comment and questions were received related to the shelter vet regarding the 

importance to contracting now, not later; ideas of moving forward with a solution to the 
overcrowding issues at the shelter; reinstatement of public transport of animals for 
spay and neuter with Angles of Assisi; and questions regarding what percentage of 
animals are vaccinated at the shelter.  

 
9. Next meeting – October 25, 2022 at 2:00 PM    
 
10. Closed Session 
  

Motion: Beauregard Second: Hamp Approved 
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